
 

 

Police Committee 

11-10-16 

 

 

Members Present:  Michelle Beltz, Debra Estep, Darin Sprague & Mayor Patricia Des Jardins 

Others Present:  Jamie Learman & Chief Kyle Romzek 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:00 a.m. 

 

The committee discussed the following ordinances at the request of the ordinance committee: 604.03 

(Alcohol), 696.02(5) (Fireworks), Chapter 856 (Vending).  All ordinances changes were recommended to 

the Council after Romzek talks with John Ferris on 11-14-16.  All were in favor. 

 

Romzek discussed a raise for part time officers.   The last raise was Jan 2016.  He reminded the committee 

that the part time have no benefits and he wanted to stay competitive with the surrounding communities.  

The committee was all in favor of recommending an increase of $1.00 per hour, to $18.00 per hour. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Jamie Learman, Office Administrator / Clerk                                                     Michelle Beltz, Chairperson 

 


